Meeting opened: 12:00 pm Fremont Highway Shed Attending: Heidi Carlson Eric Abney Leon Holmes, Jr. Jared Butler Joe Goldstein

Bob Meade Jon Twiss

Safety Concerns:

Library – Will need another water test. Bids have gone out and come back to paint and repair towers, no decision yet.

Highway Shed – Leon asked about a sign or two (traffic entering & turning) at the intersection of Thunder and Scribner Roads, in response to citizen concern.

Town Hall – Opening for second ADA door is in, still need to frame and add door. BOS minutes asked about when the door put in last year would be paved. Discussion followed about this and the bollard. There was also talk about AED's, having received an additional quote and where they should be.

Safety Complex – Signs are up outside to restrict traffic (authorized vehicles only) around the back of the building. Concerns about pressure and how well the eye wash stations are working in both the Police and Fire Departments. There was more talk about the trough grates in the Fire Department bays. Heidi will call a plumber about them and the eye wash stations being repaired.

Police patrols have been stepped up along our Class VI roads, specifically Shirkin Road and that area.

Concerns again about trucks going down Whittier Drive, this will be addressed at the next Planning Board meeting.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 13, 2015 at 12 noon. That meeting will take place at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Meade